
 

Charity Fundraiser #ChurchtownPlayground 

Hope and Unity 

Happiness, Kindness and Everything Good 

Togetherness and Belonging  

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Families,  

I hope you are all well and looking forward to the warmer days ahead? 

 

This letter follows on from one that you received last week from David Clayton, CEO of Endeavor 

Learning Trust regarding the fundraiser for Churchtown Primary School. Below are the details of how 

we, at Northbrook, are going to support the fundraising already taken place in memory of Alice and 

Bebe.  

It’s fantastic news that already and with the publicity generated by the BBC, the school has already 

secured the figure required to complete the playground at Churchtown. Additional funds raised will 

be distributed to local charities supporting others who were affected by the tragedy last July in 

Southport. 

 

Endeavour School’s Relay 

Between Tuesday 22nd and Thursday 24th April, all Endeavour Schools are to participate in a relay 

from school to school, culminating at Churchtown Primary School on Thursday 4th April.  

The relay will start at Strike Lane in Freckleton, Preston. The children and staff participating will 

carry a baton, which will be passed from school to school during the 3-day event.  

The final leg will see this baton passed to the headteacher of Churchtown Primary, Mrs Payne and 

Sergio (Alice’s Dad), who will take this with them as they participate in, and complete the London 

Marathon the following Sunday, 27th April.  

The relay has been carefully planned by West Lancashire Sports Partnership. They have worked out 

timings, route maps and logistics. 

For Northbrook’s section of the relay, our Leadership Team and Team Captains will run to Wellfield 

Academy at 9am on Wednesday 23rd. The rest of our school will cheer them on as they leave 

Northbrook. We would like as many of you as possible to line the route to Wellfield, supporting our 

children. In turn we will hand the baton to Wellfield, where their children will start their leg of the 

route to Tarleton Academy. 



Two of our runners, along with myself will travel to Churchtown for the culmination of the relay on 

Thursday 24th April. 

 

Following this, on Friday 25th April, Northbrook and all Endeavour schools are planning their own 

individual fundraisers.  

As a school we have decided on a ‘Break the Rules Day’ and have the following fundraising activities: 

• Own clothes - £1 

• Jewellery - £1 

• Make up - £1 

• Nail Varnish - £1 

• Crazy Hair - £1 

• Bring a Teddy - £1 

• Extra Playtime - £1 

• Parent and Child Forest School session, all afternoon - £5  

• Picnic with a parent - £5, during lunch time we invite you to bring your lunch, a picnic blanket 

and a chair, sit and play with your child (we plan on this being outside!) 

 

If your child (and you) wish to participate in any of the above, please make the relevant donation on 

Arbor.  

Please note that places for the Forest School session are limited to 10 children, each 

accompanied by 1 adult. The places are available on a first come, first served basis.  

During the week, all our children at Northbrook will be participating in a series of activities, focusing 

on ‘Togetherness’; teambuilding, group problem solving, community projects, to name just a few. The 

idea of these activities is to show our Northbrook community and the wider Endeavour Community 

that we are stronger together.  The whole day promises to be a celebration and in turn raise valuable 

funds enabling Alice and Bebe’s memories to remain alive forever in the development of Churchtown’s 

playground.  

Below is the link should you wish to make a further donation or pass it on to others. 

https://gofund.me/87ddc238  

Thank you for your continued support, particularly with these fundraising efforts. 

Yours sincerely, 

Mrs J Shorrocks 

Executive Headteacher  

 

 

 

https://gofund.me/87ddc238

